


Appearance

The extension by virtue of its scale, siting and appearance represents a subordinate addition to the
main dwelling which does not exceed the current footprint. The extension is a respectful design
response and provides an acceptable character outcome to the site and neighbouring properties.

Amenity

Views from the extension will principally extend to the rear garden of the host property and
therefore the development will not result in any unreasonable loss of privacy for neighbouring
occupiers. Overlooking at ground level is mitigated by existing boundary locations and treatments.

Access

Access to the property will not be altered.

Biodiversity Enhancement Measures

The works to the existing dwelling should not impact the existing biodiversity to any great extent,
but a House Sparrow terrace nest box is proposed to the East elevation of the existing dwelling, to
enhance the existing biodiversity in accordance with LP16 of the National Planning Policy
Framework and Babergh and Mid Suffolk Joint Local Plan.

RSPB Sparrow terrace nest box.

Conclusion

The proposal represents a site responsive design and an acceptable character outcome which will
provide the applicants with a better use of habitable space by replacing the existing conservatory.
The extension is a sympathetic response having regard to scale, form and profile of the main host
dwelling, along with providing additional biodiversity enhancements in the process. The application
should therefore warrant support at council officer level.




